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I. 
The livestock populations remain fairly stable in Iceland. There have even been slight increases in the number  s of the two breeds with the smallest populations, namely the Iceland Goat and the Iceland Poultry. The endangered, native goat breed now numbers 395 winterfed animals (325 does and 70 bucks) while the native poultry breed population is estimated at 3000 head (2700 hens and 300 cocks).

II. 
The livestock brochure mentioned in the last report was published in 2004 by the Farmers Association of Iceland in cooperation with the Agricultural Genetic Resources Committee and the Nordic Gene Bank for Domestic Animals (NGH). It has attractive colour photographs with emphasis on genetic diversity and short texts in Icelandic, English and Norwegian. It is available in the Farmers Association of Iceland and can also be viewed on www.bondi.is
III. 
A new regulation nr. 151 was ratified on 25 January 2005 in the Ministry of Agriculture on the conservation and utilisation of genetic resources in agriculture. It defines the activities of the Agricultural Genetic Resources Committee, including forward planning of conservation and utilisation of Icelandic livestock breeds. In the new regulation there is a provision for a separate conservation impact assessment in connection with all applications for the importation of livestock.

IV. 
Iceland has become the only Nordic country where four-horned sheep of  native North-European short-tail origin can be found. Their number is estimated at fewer than 1000 breeding animals and such sheep are only kept on a small number of farms. Most of the four-horned sheep are coloured but some are white and there does not seem to be any link between four-hornedness and other characteristics. This rare trait appears to be dominant over ordinary two-hornedness. Emphasis will be placed on the recording of these sheep.

V. 
The Farmers Association of Iceland has already published posters showing colour variation and other characteristier of Icelandic dairy cattle and sheep. A horse poster is now in preparation with emphasis on genetic diversity. Publication is scheduled in the autumn of 2005. 

